

Tannach and District Community Council

Tuesday 26th April 2022

7.30pm via Teams

Minutes

Present: Emma Sinclair (Chair)
Holly Forbes (Secretary)
Catriona MacDonald (Treasurer)
Steven Sinclair (Member)
Ashley Miller (Member)
Catherine Patterson (Member)
Apologies: Alice Miller

1. Welcome

Emma Sinclair welcomed everyone, thanked them for attending and gave apologies for those listed above.

2. Confirmation of last monthly meeting's draft minutes

Steven Sinclair proposed, and Catriona MacDonald seconded.

3. Financial report

£4459.22 latest statement. Bank card form in process, text confirmation from bank. £300 microgrant to Yarrows Trust-cheque cashed.

4. Microgrant vote

6 Members present therefore quorate.

Milton Residents Association- Ashley Miller and Catherine Patterson had conflict of interest so did not vote. Remaining members voted in favour. £250 awarded.

Holly Forbes proposed, Emma Sinclair seconded.

5. Local issues

- a. Litter picking: Members of the public had been in touch about litter picking equipment. **ACTION** Holly to contact Royal Burgh of Wick Community Council to see if they can give more information on where they got equipment.
- b. Fly tipping on road to Achairn. It has been removed since the meeting.
- c. Village officer- Jerry cans and petrol to be bought. Weedkiller quote from Bramley landscaping £300+vat per each village (Milton, Haster and Thrumster).
- d. Dog poo bin: Member had a thought when walking with dog that there is a dog poo bin missing between Wick and Milton near the Hydro. **ACTION** Holly to email Royal Burgh of Wick Community Council to see if we could raise the issue together.
- e. Roads: Ashley Miller emailing prospective councillors to raise the road safety issues near Milton. Colin Howell contacted as well about speed limits. Potholes recorded on fixmystreet.
- f. Thrumster: Half circle project almost complete. Speeding in village and on main road still an issue, particularly around school times. **ACTION** Holly to email PC Thain.
- g. Haster playpark: Still waiting for HC legal team to process the lease.

Next meeting: AGM on 31st May 7pm on Teams.